Department of Public Works



COUNTY OF SAN MATEO

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MARK CHURCH RICHARD S. GORDON JERRY HILL ROSE JACOBS GIBSON MICHAEL D. NEVIN

NEIL R. CULLEN DIRECTOR

LIFORNIA 94083-1665 • PHONE (650) 363-4100 • FAX (650) 361-8220

August 13, 2001

Ms. Laura Stein, Chair Midcoast Community Council P.O. Box 64 Moss Beach, CA 94038

Dear Ms. Stein:

Subject: Culvert Replacement, Etheldore Street

The Department of Public Works has plans and permits to replace the culverts crossing Etheldore Street at San Vicente Creek (approximately .25 mile north of Highway 1). The existing culverts have reached the end of their recommended life, were damaged during the 1998 El Niño floods and continually plug with sediment. The replacement project is designed to restore the capacity of the culverts and to insure that Etheldore remains open this winter.

The construction is anticipated to begin in the second week of September and last approximately one week. The road will be closed to through traffic between Highway 1 and Marine during this time. Alternate routes will be available, including Cypress Street and Marine Boulevard.

Please contact Chris Porter, Road Maintenance Manager, at (650) 363-4103 if you have any questions regarding this project.

Very truly yours,

Neil R. Cullen

Director of Public Works

NRC:LE:cda F/USERS/ADMIN/P&S/Natural Resources/2001/mccc letter etheldore.doc F-385 (25)

cc: Chris Porter, Road Maintenance Manager Lisa Ekers, Natural Resources Engineer